

**ADELAIDE UNIVERSITY SCIENCE ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING
HELD 4TH JULY, 1988 IN THE LITTLE CINEMA**

PRESENT: Chris Stewart Christopher Nedin
Debbie Palmer Jacqui Jordan
Pauline Wishart Shane Brooks
Adrian Charleton John Warburton
Chris Wawryle Jimbo Woolcock
Mark Nichols Nig Pearce
Mark Simpson Glenn Borlace
Sam Paor Bruce Henshall
Kirsty Tassel Kylie McFarlane
Andrew Johnson Tory Woods
Sarah McRitchie Stuart Bourne
Sindy Vrancic Julie Ellis
Tony Duggan Matt Berger
Tim Griel Jim Dennis
Jason John Antony Evans
Jamie Rogers Darren Pisters
Kim Bradey Nick Karapetsas
Sandra Jackson Ben Guy
Shaun Meredith Ann Tretheway
Chris Foskett Mandi Foster
Simon Patterson Brenton Reeves
Tom Schulz Alex Taylor
Tracey Steedman Alison Geddie
Robert Anderson Alex Wawryk
Mary-Jane Saley Crispin Harris
Mary Buns Bernadette Hiskey

Chris declared the meeting open at 6.33 p.m.

1. APOLOGIES

H. Boyd D. Carey
H. Smith M. Evans (A.U.B.E.)

Motion 1: That the apologies be accepted.

S. Paor/J. Warburton

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Motion 2: That the minutes be accepted.

J. Jordan/B. Henshall

3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

None.

4. CORRESPONDENCE

Memorandum from the Science Faculty re the position of Science Faculty Representative for 1989. We will elect one at our A.G.M.

5. QUESTIONS

With notice

- 1. When will the membership stickers be available?
 - John is a very busy man but will print them whenever humanly possible.

Without notice

- 1. When can we see the Re-O Camp video?
 - Tonight, after the meeting.

(Aside: Due to a technical problem in the Uni Bar the video was not seen at this meeting. Members will be informed of the new date at which it will be shown so check your pigeon-holes.)

6. REPORTS

1. Treasurer

- We have, as at this meeting, \$501.62 in the General Account, \$67.49 in the Bulletin Account and \$1,085.69 in the Functions Account. This drop in our accounts is due primarily to the Re-O Camp.

2. O'Week

- Stuart and Bruce gave a very nice verbal report, which we couldn't accept, on their O'Week activities. All told we made about \$70 profit.

Motion 3: That Stuart and Bruce be thanked for all their hard work.

C. Stewart/T. Steedman.

3. Winery Tour

- Sandra Jackson presented a report on the 1988 Hardy's Winery Tour. This year the tour made a bumper profit of about \$25 despite the many late withdrawals from the tour. We were particularly disappointed that only five or six first-years attended, hopefully their enthusiasm will increase during the coming year.

Motion 4: That Sandra and Bernadette's report be accepted.

D. Palmer/A. Geddie

Motion 5: That Bernadette and Sandra be thanked for organising the tour and for all the work they did.

J. Warburton/S. Brooks

4. Re-O Camp Cooks

- Bernadette presented a report on cooking on the Re-O Camp. The food was over-budgetted and we had many leftovers due to a number of factors. Primarily, we had no written report to use as a guide and, once again, the large number of late drop-outs.

Motion 6: That Bernadette, Hugh and Mark be thanked for their efforts.

C. Stewart/S. Jackson

Motion 7: That the 1988 Re-O Camp Cooks report be accepted.

J. Jordan/T. Steadman.

5. Pancake Brekkie

- Jim presented a verbal report of our last brekkie which made \$30 - \$40 profit. He suggested that we change our pricing system to \$1 for all you can eat in an hour and that we buy a B.B.Q. rather than hire it from Engineering.

Motion 8: That Jim and his team be thanked for putting on the brekkie.

C. Stewart/A. Wawryk

6. Morals

- Stuart gave another interesting report for our ridicule and enjoyment.

Motion 9: That Stuart's report be accepted.

B. Henshall/G. Borlace

Motion 10: That Stuart be thanked for his report.

D. Palmer/B. Hiskey

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. AUScA T-Shirts

- Available for \$8 after the meeting or contact S. Bourne or J. Woolcock via their pigeonholes in maths and physics respectively.

2. AUScA Animal Sponsorship

- It was suggested that we sponsor an animal at the zoo as a mascot, e.g. a llama, sheep, ferret, sloth, hamster, etc. We will look into the costs.

Motion 11: That Chris look into the cost of an animal.

S. Bourne/T. Steedman

3. A.U.B.E.

- They made \$11,000 this year and want to know how to spend it to best serve the student population. We suggest this help furnish a Science Common Room among other things.

4. Printing Press

- The Uni. press was investigated as a possible future method for printing minutes, bulletins, etc. We found it was too expensive and unreliable to use. We would rather another gestetner was bought.

5. Annual Dinner

- To be held on 10th September at the Buckingham Arms. The cost is \$12 for members, \$15 to others. We will book for 70 persons.

6. Stunts Committee

- Jelly Wrestling has been arranged for prosh.

7. Talks

- We will arrange a humorous talk, hopefully, for the next meeting.

8. Re-O Camp

- Lost property can be claimed at next meeting or forever hold your silence.

8. ELECTIONS

1. Annual Dinner Co-convenors

Nig Pearce & Jim Woolcock

Kylie McFarlane

Sindy Vrancic

Stuart Bourne

Crispin Harris

Tim Griel

- Nig and Jim were unanimously elected.

2. Bacchus Officer(s)

- Stuart and Bruce were unanimously elected.

Motion 12: That there be cooler at meetings.

T. Steedman/S. Jackson
(carried)

3. Pancake Brekkie Convenors

- Mark Simpson and Jim Woolcock volunteered and were unanimously elected.

4. Pub Crawl Convenors

Mark Simpson *Shaun Meredith*

Nig Pearce

- The above were elected as a team. This event will be held on a Friday night some time in the future. T-Shirts will be available.

9. NEXT MEETING

The next meeting is set for Wednesday 3rd August in the Little Cinema at 6.30 p.m.